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Task Force Membership

Jim Moritz – Perkin Elmer Automotive Research 

John Haegelin - Perkin Elmer Automotive Research 

Bob Campbell – Afton Chemical 
Riccardo Conti – ExxonMobil 

Jim Matasic – The Lubrizol Corporation 
Ron Buck – Test Engineering, Inc. 



Mark Sarlo – Southwest Research Institute 

Dan Nyman – Cummins Engine Company 
Warren Totten - Cummins Engine Company 
Jeff Clark - Test Monitoring Center 

Joseph Huang – Ashland Chemical 
Steve Kennedy – ExxonMobil

Tom Picone – ExxonMobil

Nancy Diggs – Infineum

Pat Fetterman - Infineum

Jim Gutzwiller - Infineum
1. Action Items
1. Send letter to HDEOCP requesting issuance of exit ballot to approve the inclusion of the ISB in the PC-10 precision matrix
2. Request guidance from Matrix Design Task Force on labs and stands for matrix
3. Finalize cam measurement procedure prior to matrix start
2. Call to Order/Membership/Approval of Minutes

Mark Sarlo called the meeting to order at ~ 2:00 pm (CDT). A tentative agenda had been distributed via email prior to the meeting. 
3. Summary of Discussions
The following summarizes the various topics discussed during the meeting:

a. Data summary and analysis were distributed by Dave Stehouwer and Jim Rutherford prior to the meeting. Phil Scinto and Elisa Santos had also performed independent analysis of the data. Each analysis showed that the test discriminates on at least two parameters (tappet wear and crosshead wear) and may discriminate on cam wear using log transform. After significant discussion of the data, a motion was made and approved to move the test forward to the HDEOCP and recommend it be included in the PC-10 matrix. The motion was approved with no dissenting votes and one waive. Mark agreed to contact the HDEOCP with this decision. 
b. The group agreed that the matrix should be run with whatever engines are available and does not require the use of a new engine.
c. The only post test cam data missing is from the Lubrizol 1004 run. Warren will get data to Jim.

d. Most of the matrix hardware is in place at TEI. Crossheads have been shipped and EPC is scheduled to ship cams by 4/20/05. 

e. Mark distributed the results of the cam measurement exercise between PE and SwRI. There was no clear decision reached on which gauge to use and technique. Some felt the gauge was significant and others did not. A final decision will need to be made prior to starting the matrix. 
f. The group will ask the Matrix Design Task Force for guidance on the number of stands and labs to include in the matrix.                                                        
4. Additional Business/Next Meeting

The next meeting will be via teleconference April 26. 
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